OKAN UNIVERSITY ENGLISH PREPARATORY PROGRAM

Bu yıl Final sınavında başarısız olan ve daha önceki yıllarda hazırlık yeterlik sınavını veremeyen öğrenciler 19 Haziran 2006 da yapılacak olan sınavı alacaklardır.

Sınavda 100 adet çoktan seçmeli soru ile yazma bölümü olacaktır. Çoktan seçmeli sorular Dil yapısını, Kelime bilgisini ve Okuduğunu anlamayı ölçmeye yöneliktir ve sınavın %80'ini; yazma ise %20'sini oluşturmaktadır. Sınav geçme notu Mütercim tercümanlık öğrencileri için 70, diğer bölüm öğrencileri için 60'dır.

Sınav süresi 165 dakikadır.

PART I: STRUCTURE (1-50) – Dil yapısı: Toplam 50 adet çoktan seçmeli sorudan oluşmaktadır.

A: CLOZE TEST: Mark the best choice to fill in the blanks. (1-10)
 Verilen kısa metindeki 10 boşluğu en uygun seçenekle tamamlamanız gerekmektedir.

Passive smoking

Even if you have never touched a cigarette in your life you are still at risk from smokingrelated diseases if you live, work or travel with smokers. When smokers and nonsmokers share the same room, the non-smokers cannot avoid ¹_____ in some of the smokers' tobacco smoke. This is called 'passive smoking'.

People's awareness of the dangers of smoking has increased a lot in recent years. More people ²_____ up than ever before. Smoking ³_____ from most forms of public transport, and nearly all public buildings ⁴_____ `smoke-free zones'. ⁵_____, in the workplace many people ⁶_____ to the danger and discomfort of passive smoking.

There are many benefits to an employer taking action to create a smoke-free environment. Firstly, the company has a better, cleaner image. Secondly, the workforce are healthier and happier, less likely to take time off due to illness, and more likely to stay with the company. Thirdly, cleaning costs are greatly reduced for ⁷______ the employer and the employee, neither of them have to go home in clothes ⁸______ stink of smoke.

When a non-smoking policy is first introduced, there is usually some protest to the smokers. But eventually even the smokers come 9^{-1} for benefits of working in a smoke-free environment, and many are encouraged to give up 10^{-1} altogether.

01.	a) to breathe	b) breathing	c) breathe	d) to be breathed
02.	a) are giving	b) had given	c) are given	d) will have given
03.	a) banned	b) has been banned	c) is banning	d) will ban
04.	a) has	b) are having	c) have had	d) have to
05.	a) Besides	b) Although	c) In addition	d) However
06.	 a) exposed 	b) are still exposed	c) had still exposed	d) have exposed
07.	a) both	b) either	c) not only	d) nor
08.	a) whose	b) what	c) why	d) which
09.	 a) appreciate 	b) appreciating	c) to appreciate	d) to be appreciated
10.	a) smoke	b) to smoke	c) smoking	d) being smoked

<u>Cevaplar</u>: 01. b, 02. a, 03. b, 04. c, 05. d, 06. b, 07. a, 08. d, 09, c, 10. c

B: USE OF ENGLISH: Mark the best choice to complete the sentence correctly and meaningfully. (11-40) Verilen 30 cümleyi en doğru şekilde tamamlamanız istenecektir.

11.	 A: Did we pay the electric bill last month? B: We We got a second notice to a) could have b) shouldn't have 	oday. c) can't have d) must have			
12.	Now Don wishes he studying Eng a) had started b) starts	lish years ago. c) is starting d) started			
13.	Tell me about the city you grew (a) that b) which	up. c) where d) whose			
14.	The cords attaching the computer to wear down any further. a) mine / it b) her / they	printer need to be replaced before c) my / it d) us / they			
15.	The judge made the witness the a) answer b) answered	question. c) answering d) to answer			
16.	 A: I'll make a cake for the party. B: I'm responsible drinks. a) of c) for 	c) with d) to			
17.	Ten years ago, Tanya told John that she _ a) has never spoken b) will never speak	to him again. c) never speaks d) would never speak			
18.	Ann's friends all asked her why the accept b) she had accepted	nat job. c) did you accept d) she accepts			
19.	the birds eat a lot of fruit, they're a) Despite b) Although	e still welcome in my garden. c) In spite of d) For			
20.	I was very sick, but I've been feeling bette a) have visited b) had visited	r since I the doctor. c) visit d) visited			
21.	A: How tall is Jack? B: He's about as I am. a) as same height b) the same height	c) as higher d) so tall			
22.					
23.	It was wrong of you. You your fathe a) shouldn't have borrowed b) can't have borrowed	er's car without asking him first. c) mustn't borrow d) couldn't borrow			
<u>Cevaplar</u> : 11. c, 12. a, 13. c, 14. b, 15. a, 16. c, 17. d, 18. b, 19, b, 20. d, 21. b, 22. b, 23. a					

C: SENTENCE COMPLETION: Mark the choice which completes the given sentence correctly and meaningfully. (41-45) Verilen 5 cümleyi en doğru şekilde tamamlamanız istenecektir.

- 41. If we had run to catch the bus, _____
 - a) the others have warned us about the heavy traffic
 - b) we could get to the library before it closed
 - c) we may attend the lecture
 - d) it wouldn't have been necessary to take a taxi
- 42. _____ unless you are interested in psychology.
 - a) He's thinking of going to a psychiatrist
 - b) There is no point in reading that book
 - c) You could solve your problems
 - d) This is the book you have suggested
- 43. As soon as we got back home ____
 - a) I realize I have forgotten to buy the bread.
 - b) I had expected my mother to arrive
 - c) I had to start getting the evening meal ready
 - d) the telephone was already ringing

<u>Cevaplar</u>: 41. d, 42. b, 43. c

- D: SENTENCE COMPREHENSION: Mark the sentence which is closest in meaning to the given one. (46-50) Verilen 5 cümleye anlamca en yakın cümleyi seçmeniz istenecektir.
- 46. On sunny days I always feel more cheerful and so, I think, do most people.
 - a) I've often noticed that on sunny days you see a lot more cheerful people.
 - b) I think most people are like me and feel more cheerful when the sun shines
 - c) I can't understand why people feel more cheerful when the sun shines.
 - d) Once the sun comes out I am sure we shall all start to look more cheerful.
- 47. We can't possibly make a good job of it with this little money.
 - a) If we had more money, it would be possible for us to make a good job of it.
 - b) It was impossible for us to do the job with so little money.
 - c) In order to be able to do this job, we need some money.
 - d) We could have done a better job of it if we had had more money.
- 48. We should have tried harder to persuade them to act together with us.
 - a) Although we tried hard to persuade them to co-operate with us, they refused to act together.
 - b) Although we tried hard, we couldn't persuade them to join us.
 - c) If we had spent more effort, we might have persuaded them to co-operate with us.
 - d) I don't think we can persuade them to join us with this little effort.
- 49. She was able to do the job so successfully thanks to your assistance.
 - a) She couldn't have done such a successful job without your help.
 - b) She was able to do the job successfully only when your assistant helped her.
 - c) You should have helped her so that she could do the job successfully.
 - d) She should have thanked you for your assistance in performing the job so successfully.

Cevaplar: 46. b, 47. a, 48. c, 49. a

PART II: VOCABULARY

A: Choose the correct word to complete the text. (51-58) Bu bölümde verilen metindeki 8 cümleyi tamamlayacak en doğru yapıdaki kelimeyi seçmeniz istenecektir.

Nursing is a job which demands great 51 _____ of character. Most 52 _____ nurses work long hours and are underpaid. They make the 53 _____ to become nurses in the 54 _____ that the job will never make them wealthy; all they can hope for is the 55 _____ that comes from helping people who need them. 56 _____, nurses' employers often seem to take advantage of this 57 _____ attitude, and make them work as many hours as possible for very little money. So it is not surprising that nurses sometimes become 58 _____ with their bosses, and decide to take action to improve their working conditions.

51.	a) strong	b) strongly	c) strength	d) strengthen
52.	 a) professional 	b) profession	c) professionally	d) professionalism
53.	a) decide	b) decision	c) decisive	d) decidedly
54.	a) knowledgeable	b) know	c) knowledge	d) knowingly
55.	a) satisfy	b) satisfaction	c) unsatisfied	d) satisfyingly
56.	a) unfortunately	b) unfortunate	c) fortunate	d) fortunately
57.	a) ideal	b) idealize	c) idealist	d) idealistic
58.	a) patient	b) patience	c) impatience	d) impatient

Cevaplar: 51. c, 52. a, 53. b, 54. c, 55. b, 56. a, 57. d, 58.d

B: Choose the answer closest in meaning to each underlined word. (59-63) Verilen 4 cümledeki altı çizili kelimeye en yakın anlamlı kelimeyi seçmeniz istenecektir.

59.	People who enjoy eat person eats a lethal mu	-		es are poisonous. If a		
	a) harmless	b) priceless	c) useful	d) deadly		
60.	Great admiration of his boss made David <u>strive</u> to do a good job.					

- a) forget b) fear c) try hard d) forbid
- 61. Because my handwriting isn't <u>legible</u>, I always type my homework and letters. a) easy to see b) easy to read c) easy to find d) easy to hear

<u>Cevaplar</u>: 59. d, 60. c, 61. b

- C: Mark the correct word to complete the given sentences meaningfully. (64-75) Verilen 12 cümlede bırakılan boşlukları en uygun kelime ile tamamlamanız istenecektir.
- 64. She didn't feel she could ______ him to keep a secret.a) relyb) trustc) dependd) ensure
- 65. She decided to ______ all her Christmas cards by hand to save money.a) postb) providec) collectd) deliver
- 66. The whole team ______ a great effort to raise money for the expedition.a) madeb) paidc) didd) took

Cevaplar: 64. b, 65. d, 66. a

PART III: READING COMPREHENSION (76-100)

Read the following passages and mark the correct answer according to the information given in each.

Bu bölümde 3 metin verilecek ve metinleri takip eden soruları metinde verilen bilgilere dayanarak cevaplamanız istenecektir.

Passage 1

FAIR TRADE

The fair-trade movement aims to help protect the rights and working conditions of producers in developing countries. Because they buy products directly from the people who grow or make **them**, fair-trade organizations can return up to forty percent of the retail price of an item, or product to the producer. In addition, fair-trade guarantees stability – unchanging conditions for producers, protecting them against changes in the market through secure, long-term prices.

When they join fair-trade organizations, producers agree to use democratic principles to ensure that working conditions are safe and comfortable. **They** also give producers a **say** in how their products are created and sold. Producers with employees are encouraged to provide benefits such as health care, child care, and access to loans. Producers are also encouraged to reinvest their profits into the communities, by building hospitals, schools and improving

facilities.

5

10

15

The fair-trade movement is not restricted to food. Crafts, clothing, jewellery, and furniture are fairly traded in the same way - and the movement is growing throughout the world. Business which is generated by fair-trade organizations in Europe and the U.S. now accounts for about \$400 million. Although that's just 0.01% of all global trade, it's an

important first step.

Maybe one day, all products will be traded fairly. Meanwhile, simply by choosing to buy products that are traded fairly now, you can offer producers in the world's poorest countries a secure future.

- 76. The word 'them' in line 3 refers to _____.
 - a) developing countries
 - b) producers
 - c) the people
 - d) products

77. The word **'<u>They'</u>** in line 7 refers to _____.

- a) fair-trade organizations
- b) democratic principles
- c) working conditions
- d) producers

78. The word 'say' in line 7 means _

- a) a piece of writing about a particular subject
- b) the process of change
- c) the right to take part in deciding something
- d) the use of money to get a profit
- 79. The word 'restricted' in line 12 means ____ d) limited a) invested b) created c) earned
- 80. Up to what percent of the retail price can producers get if they sell to fair-trade organizations? d) 30%
 - a) 25% b) 50% c) 40%

- 81. How can fair-trade organizations offer a good price to producers?
 - a) by buying at forty percent of the retail price
 - b) by buying a variety of products
 - c) by buying in developing countries
 - d) by buying from them directly
- 82. What can fair-trade organizations guarantee their producers?
 - a) to buy all their goods
 - b) to provide schools and hospitals
 - c) to offer a fixed price for a long period
 - d) to reinvest profits into communities
- 83. What does the fair-trade movement encourage producers to do?
 - a) to use profits to help the community
 - b) to export more
 - c) to grow and employ more workers
 - d) to specialize by producing one thing only
- 84. How powerful is the fair-trade movement?
 - a) It has a lot of political power and can influence governments.
 - b) It's huge, and controls trade with the developing world.
 - c) It's small, but growing continuously.
 - d) It is limited only to food.

<u>Cevaplar</u>: 76. d, 77. a, 78. c, 79. d, 80. c, 81. d, 82. c, 83. a, 84. c

PART IV: WRITING

Yazma bölümünde verilen üç konudan bir tanesi hakkında en az 150-200 kelime kullanarak kompozisyon yazmanız istenecektir.